	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2015/2940/P


	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Kate Phillips


	362 Finchley Road

London

NW3 7AJ



	Proposal(s)

	Enlargement of existing rear dormer and formation of 2 no. Juliet balconies

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	11
	No. of responses


	1


	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	0

1

0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	The owner/occupier of Flat 36, Wellington Court, 55-67 Wellington Road has made the following comments:

· Balcony should not impede access of light or hinder sight above Flat 2 balcony residents (immediately below Flat 3)

· No loss of privacy to resident on Flat 2 balcony directly below.

· The consent of joint freeholder in Flat 1 (ground floor)

· The disruption caused to residents of Flat 1 and 2 as a consequence of potential scaffolding/building works.

· Architectural impact on building complexion. 

Officer Comment:

The resultant dormer would still be proportionate in size in relation to the roof slope and it would not be visible in the public realm because it would be sited at the rear of the host building and the application site is well screened by mature vegetation. The increase in height of the dormer from 1.5 metres to 2 metres would mean the dormer would no longer match the attached neighbour’s dormer (No. 360) in terms of size, and the works would therefore serve to unbalance the existing symmetry between the two dwellings. However, the top edge of the dormer would still align with the top edge of the neighbour’s dormer and the impact is not considered to be so severe as to warrant a refusal of the application on this basis. 

The proposed balconies would be Juliet-style balconies which would not protrude outwards from the front elevation of the dormer. Therefore, the proposal is unlikely to cause undue harm to the neighbouring properties by way of visual privacy and overlooking; overshadowing or loss of outlook; or loss of sunlight/daylight. 

Disruption caused during the construction period is not a valid reason to refuse this application and, taking into consideration the scale of the proposed works, it would not be reasonable to attach a condition to require a construction management plan. However, an Informative can be added to the decision to ensure that the applicant is aware of their responsibilities under the Control of Pollution Act 1974.

Agreements between separate owners of a building are not a planning consideration and the Council cannot take this into account in the determination of a planning application. 

	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission

 


